
 

1 | P a g e  
 

                                                                                          
Phoenix Police Department 

Public Affairs Bureau 
620 West Washington Street, Phoenix, Arizona 85003 

 

 
 

M E D I A  A D V I S O R Y  
 

Date/Time:     March 21, 2025, around 11:28 p.m. 
Incident:        2025-418875 
Location:        4100 North Black Canyon Access Road 
Victim:  Tyson Miko Harris, 25-year-old, deceased 
Victim:  Adult male, hospitalized  
Victim:  Adult male, hospitalized 
Victim:  Adult female, hospitalized 
  
 

Overnight Shooting Leaves Man Dead, Three Others Hospitalized 
 
(March 22, 2025) Phoenix Police detectives are investigating west valley shooting that claimed the life 

of a man and left three others in the hospital. 

On March 21, 2025, around 11:30 p.m., officers responded to the area of 4100 North Black Canyon 

Access Road regarding a shooting. When officers arrived, they located an adult male, identified as 

25-year-old Tyson Harris, with at least one gunshot wound.  Harris was transported to a nearby 

hospital but did not survive his injuries and was pronounced deceased.  As officers conducted the 

initial investigation, they located a second adult male, near the original scene, with a gunshot wound.  

This man was transported to the hospital with non-life-threatening injuries. 

Homicide detectives responded to assume the investigation. As they were conducting the scene 

investigation, the Mesa Police Department came in contact with an adult male and adult female within 

their city.  Both the man and woman had gunshot wounds, and both were transported to a hospital 

with non-life-threatening injuries. During this contact, it was learned that these two were also involved 

in the shooting being investigated by Phoenix Police Homicide. 

The scene investigation was completed.  This investigation is underway as investigators are putting 

pieces together to identify the role of each person involved in the shooting. Additional details related 

to this incident remain part of the ongoing investigation.  
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Public Affairs Bureau 


